
Products  Litigator  Janet  L.
Conigliaro  Joins  Dykema’s
Detroit Office
Detroit – May 26, 2021 – Dykema, a leading national law firm,
today announced the addition of Janet L. Conigliaro to its
Products, Class Actions and Professional Liability Practice
Group as a Member in the firm’s Detroit, office. Conigliaro,
who previously practiced at Dykema from 2012-2019, rejoins the
firm after serving as Director, Legal Regulatory Counsel at ZF
Group,  a  global  technology  supplier  for  passenger  cars,
commercial vehicles and industrial technology.

In her practice, Conigliaro focuses on automotive and products
liability litigation. She has extensive experience managing
automotive product liability and class action cases, including
serving  as  national  discovery  and  e-discovery  counsel  for
cases in multiple jurisdictions covering numerous allegations
and subject matters of first impression.

Conigliaro  has  led  fact  investigations,  prepared  discovery
responses,  handled  motion  practice,  negotiated  protective
orders  and  e-discovery  protocols,  and  developed  pre-class
certification discovery plans in accordance with overall case
strategy. Additionally, she has worked closely with in-house
counsel to develop and implement best practices and strategies
in pattern product liability litigation matters.

Conigliaro  has  handled  many  class  actions  from  inception
through class certification briefing managing discovery, fact
development,  taking  and  defending  depositions,  expert
discovery, and drafting motions and briefing. She also has
experience  in  handling  NHTSA  inquiries  and  investigation
responses and recall management for the automotive industry.

Conigliaro has made significant contributions to Dykema’s pro
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bono  efforts,  defending  immigrants  in  unlawful  removal
proceedings and human trafficking. She also taught first- and
second-year  law  classes  on  Civil  Procedure  and  Advanced
Advocacy and Writing.

Conigliaro earned a J.D. from the University of Detroit Mercy
School of Law and a B.A., summa cum laude, from the University
of Detroit Mercy.


